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City of Mississauga
Legal Services

300 City Centre Drive
MISSISSAUGA, ON L5B 3C1

Patrick M. Murphy MBA LL.B
Tel, 905.615.3200 ext. 8710
Fax: 905.615-3252
patrick.murphy@mississauga.ca

June 7, 2019
Via Email (christine.long@oeb.ca)

Ms. Christine E. Long,
Registrar

Office of the Registrar
Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street, 27" Floor
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Long:

Re: Ontario Energy Board File No. EB-2019-0007
Imperial Oil Limited - Application for leave to construct the Waterdown to
Finch Project in the City of Hamilton, the City of Burlington, the Town of
Milton, the Town of Qakville, the City of Mississauga, and the City of Toronto

This letter serves to notify you of a recent change in contact information for the City
“of Mississauga. | will now be the contact in place of Annie M. Thuan. Please update
your records with my contact information, which is listed below:

Mr. Patrick M. Murphy MBA LL.B
Legal Counsel, Environmental

City of Mississauga, Legal Services
300 City Centre Drive
Mississauga, ON L5B 3CI

Tel. 905.615.3200, Ext. 8710

Fax 905.615.3252

patrick. murphy@mississauga.ca

With respect to Procedural Order No. 1 (May 31, 2019), | hereby request an extension
of one month for each of the items listed:
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1. OEB staff and intervenors shall request any information and material from
Imperial Qil that is in addition to Imperial Qil’'s evidence and that is relevant to
the hearing by written interrogatories filed with the OEB and delivered to
Imperial Oil and the other intervenors by June 14, 2019.

2. Imperial Qil shall file with the OEB and deliver to all intervenors complete
written responses to all interrogatories by July 2, 2019.

3. OEB staff and intervenors may file written submissions with the OEB and serve
it on all Imperial Oil and intervenors by July 12, 2019.

4, Imperial Oil may file a written reply submission with the OEB and serve it on all
intervenors by July 22, 2019.

The extension is necessary for me to have sufficient time to review the file, confer
with the City’s working team and prepare interrogatories and submissions. In
addition, depending upon the nature and extent of Imperial QOil’'s responses to
interrogatories, additional time beyond the one-month extension requested above
may be required to process the information and pose and/or respond to further
guestions., :

| have also canvassed legal counsel from the City of Toronto, the City of Hamilton,
the Region of Peel and the Regional Municipality of Halton, Legal counsel are fully
supportive of the need for an extension especially given the tight deadlines.

Thank you for your consideration which is appreciated.

Yours truly,

-

Patrick M. Murphy {
Legal Counsel, Environmental

cc: Nicholas Rolfe - City of Toronto (nicholas.rolfe@toronto.ca)
Katherine Frankl - City of Toronto (kfrankl@toronto.ca)
Rachel Godley - Regional Municipality of Peel (rachel.godley@peelregion.ca)
Justyna Hidalgo - City of Hamilton (justyna.hidalgo@hamilton.ca)
Meredith Baker - Regional Municipality of Halton (meredith.baker@halton.ca)



